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Director’s Report July 2015.
In contrast to last summer's drought, the summer of 2015 has been one of persistent rain, cold temperatures and high flows.  July has been particularly wet and river levels have been high through most of the month.  After a strong MSW salmon run this spring there was a lull in early July before the grilse arrived towards the end of the month.   Grilse have been caught in much better numbers than last year.  Most appear in good condition although many show signs of red vent caused by a parasitic worm.

The rebuilt fish pass at Orrin falls appears to be working well, allowing fish to pass upstream with little delay.

The Chairman held our annual staff review in July and staff training priorities for the year were agreed.

The Cromarty Board / Trust contributed to a Dingwall Seashore festival day.  Demonstrations of survey netting and sea trout tagging were combined with other coastal and estuary biology events through the day, including a clean-up of the lower reaches of the Peffery.

A number of volunteers were recruited for the Dingwall Environment Group which will be carrying out further conservation works on the River Peffery.
The Wild Fishery Reform process is ongoing, with several parallel consultations taking place through the Institute of Fishery Management, RAFTS / ASFB and the Stakeholder Reference Group.   Notes from the June Cromarty DSFB Board meeting have been circulated to Board Members and their feedback will be incorporated into the Board's  WFR consultation response in early August.
Projects / research
The start of fish capture for radio-tracking on the Allt Graad was delayed by high flows through most of the month.   Several unsuccessful attempts were made before a few dry days allowed the capture and tagging of 6 fish before the rain returned.  Fish capture and tagging will continue through August and September and the fish will be tracked until spawning is completed in January.

The spraying of giant hogweed was completed on the Balnagown with a further reduction in density.  The Trust for Conservation Volunteers are continuing the clearance of Himalayan balsam from river banks around the region.

ASFB organised a meeting with Mark Lloyd of The Angling Trust to discuss how the success of their angling development work in England and Wales could be replicated in Scotland.   The Moray Firth Trout Initiative is preparing a bid for an angling project in local schools linked to our existing education programme.
Meetings attended / consultations
ASFB / RAFTS Wild Fishery Review Joint Working Group

Scottish Government Wild Fishery Review Stakeholder Reference Group

IFM Scottish Branch meeting with WFR Civil Service team

IFM Council meeting

IFM Training Committee meeting

ASFB / Angling Trust Angling Development Meeting

Sgitheach Hydro / SEPA site visit

SSE Contin Hatchery replacement site visit

Dingwall Environment Group meeting
